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June 27, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter is in response to provisio requirements set forth in the 2013 King County Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 63, P2, that requests a project charter detailing plans to upgrade King County Television to high definition.  The proviso states:

“Of the amount appropriated for CIP xxxxx. King County civic television upgrade, no funds shall be encumbered or expended for any purpose other than an upgrade to King County civic television equipment and facilities. These funds shall only be spent on implementation of a project described and recommended in a report by the department of information technology (KCIT) and the King County civic television station manager and approved by the council by motion. The motion shall reference the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section, proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion.

The executive must file the report and motion by June 30, 2013. in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all council members, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee or its successor.”
The majority of King County Television equipment and infrastructure are at or near end-of-life status and the television industry is moving quickly towards full high-definition and digital standards.  The rapid adoption and technological advances in high-definition television have caused prices to decrease.  The combination of these elements makes this an ideal time to upgrade the equipment used in the production of King County Television.  
A move to high-definition will allow King County Television to serve the citizens of King County with the highest quality pictures and programming, and will ensure a reliable cablecasting environment for years to come.  A move to a high-definition and fully digital environment will increase the efficiency and productivity of King County Television operations.
This effort aligns with the King County Strategic Plan by supporting the goals of Service Excellence (Objective 4) and Public Engagement (Objectives 1 and 3).  High-definition cablecasting of King County Television will help to deliver services that are responsive to constituent needs.  In addition, an upgraded King County Television infrastructure will improve public awareness of who King County is and what King County does to support community needs.

It is estimated that this report required 90 staff hours to produce, costing $5,850.
Thank you for your consideration of this report. This important project will help King County residents stay informed of critical County Council meetings and important civic issues.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bill Kehoe, County Chief Information Officer, at 206-263-7887.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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